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ANNUAL MEETING AGENDA 

ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES—FEBRUARY 20, 2022 
Meeting called to order by Council President Kristi Burgess at 11:18am 
 

Introduction to Hybrid Meeting: 
 Practice Poll- Successful 
 Yes/No Button- Successful 
 Questions- No questions 
 

Verify Quorum: 62 members present in person, 22 members present online- 84 total 
 
` 

Introduction to hybrid meeting format with practice polling, review of the yes/no button, and  
opportunity for questions. 
 
Motion made to approve the agenda with the modification of removing the  ratification of              
Constitutional changes and adding Chris Torgeson and discussion regarding Education and        
Children’s Ministries. Motion made by Luke Schaefer, seconded by Ian Thompson. Motion carried. 

Opening devotion provided by Pastor Natasha Kolles 

Secretary’s minutes reviewed from last annual meeting in February 2021 and special congregational 
meeting in July 2021. Motion made by Bob Knudson to approve the minutes, seconded by Jared 
Kolles. Motion carried 

Elections: Nominees for the Church Council, Trust and Nominations Committees were presented. 
There were equal number of nominees as vacancies. Due to this, Luke Schaefer made the motion to 
cease the nomination process and accept the ballot as uncontested, Jason Sunbakken seconded. 
Motion carried. 
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ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES—FEBRUARY 20, 2022 
(continued) 

Chris Torgeson reported that all church school activities are back in person stating that there are six 
new families who have joined the congregation. Confirmation and small groups are going well with 
Kortni Plorin and that youth group has been well attended. 

Kristi B delivered the President’s report, this is her final meeting on Church Council 

Treasurer’s report was presented with the budget. Discussion ensued regarding the differences in 
the expenditures and revenues including the proposal to add a new position of Office Manager. Luke 
Schaefer made the motion to approve the budget, McKayla Thompson seconded. Motion carried 
with four members voting nay. 

Interim Pastor Steve Sathre was introduced and addressed the congregation 

Closing prayer provided by Pastor Steve 

Sue Robb made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 12:11pm, seconded by Ian Thompson.     
Meeting adjourned 

 

Respectfully submitted, Carrie Lewis, Secretary 

SPECIAL CONGREGATIONAL MEETING—May 15th, 2022 

Purpose: Special meeting called for the purpose of approval for the proposed call committee      
members.  

Verified presence of 81 member present and on Zoom meeting. Sign in sheets were reviewed by 
council member Bethany Jensen and staff member Chris Torgeson.  

Meeting was called in order at 11:20 am by President John Butgereit. Time was allowed for       
questions about call process or nominees. Information about individual call committee members was 
dispersed in paper form at the meeting and had been shared electronically more than 2 weeks prior 
to meeting. Those present in person were recognized bu having them stand.  

Melody Sundbakken made a motion to accept the proposed ballot of call committee members    
unanimously. Carrie Lewis seconded the motion. No additional comments or concerns were raised. 
Ballot was approved unanimously.  

Call Committee Members include: David DeMers, Todd Asendorf, Patricia Jorgenson, Nathan      
Anderson, Dawn Whitcher, Amy Edwards, Sarah Eichhorn. 

Meeting was adjourned at 11:25 am. 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Bethany Jensen (Secretary).  
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The meeting was called to order at 11:06 am by church council president John Butgereit.  He 
thanked the call committee for all their work and also thanked Pastor Steve Sathre for his guidance 
as our interim lead pastor.   John then introduced Dawn Whitcher, representing the call committee, 
to make a recommendation on calling the Reverend Elaine Sveet as the new lead pastor of Zion   
Lutheran Church.    

Dawn Whitcher, on behalf of the call committee, made the motion to call Pastor Elaine Sveet as the 
lead pastor.  The motion was seconded by Dennis Nordquist.  A vote was taken using a secret     
paper ballot.   

Base Salary  $60,000.00 

Social Security Offset  $6,058.80 

Housing Allowance  $19,200.00 

Benefits  $30,888.00 

Other Expenses  $2,230.00 

Total  $118,376.80 

SPECIAL CONGREGATIONAL MEETING—December 18th, 2022 

Jason Sundbakken made the motion to accept this proposed compensation.  John Huettl seconded 
the motion.  A vote was taken using a secret paper ballot.  
The motion to call carried.  
The motion to offer her the proposed compensation package carried.  
The meeting was adjourned by President John Butgereit.    
 
Submitted by Rich Jensen 

Results of the vote 

Motion to call Rev. Sveet  Motion to accept proposed compensation 

Number of votes cast  95  Number of votes cast  95 

Number required  75  Number required  75 

Yes votes  93  Yes votes  93 

No votes  2  No votes  2 
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REPORT FROM THE COUNCIL PRESIDENT 
John Butgereit 

“Only God is the same yesterday, today, and tomorrow.  The Church has always 
been changing.”-Gene Robinson 

The last year has certainly been a year of change at Zion.  We’ve celebrated 
some of the changes while we grieved some of the others. We’ve seen both the  
coming and the going of Pastor Steve as he helped us navigate through the            
unknowns of not having a Senior Pastor for the first time in many years.  We said    
goodbye to Karen and Melody who both played vital roles in the communications and 
daily activities of the church.  Several leaders within the congregation faithfully     
completed their terms on church council and various committees.  At times it was 
easy to have the feeling that Zion was losing more than it was gaining. 

As we all know, change happens on God’s time, not ours. That feeling of loss has 
quickly changed to feelings of joy and hope.  We’ve had the pleasure of filling our   
vacant positions with new staff who are passionate and devoted to serve the mission 
of the church.  Jen’s role as Operations Director has proven to be of great value      
already.  She’s helped the budget planning process become much more streamlined 
and efficient. Our new Office Administrator, Crystal works diligently to make sure the 
day to day needs of the congregation are met.   

Last, but certainly not least, Pastor Elaine Sveet has begun her new role as our Lead 
Pastor.  Through my early interactions with Pastor Elaine, I’m grateful for her gentle 
reassurance that not only will everything be alright, but our church is in a great place.  
We have a committed and active congregation, stellar programming for both youth 
and adults, very nice facilities, dedicated volunteers, and stable finances.  Some of 
the people in our church community may be different, but God’s love and guidance is 
ever present and continues to guide Zion in the direction that we’re meant to go. 

I’d like to give a special thank you and recognition to our long-term church staff who 
have remained focused and unwavering in their efforts to fulfill Zion’s mission over 
the last year. Pastor Natasha, Chris, Kortni, and Eric have all been stabilizing forces 
that have kept Zion on course. 

We sit in front of a new church year.  We don’t know what to expect, but I think we 
have plenty of reason to look forward with optimism.  We are well positioned to live up 
to our mission,  Loved by God – Living Out the Love of Jesus. 

Blessings~ John Butgereit 

 



8 

ASSOCIATE PASTOR FOR WORSHIP &  
CONGREGATIONAL LIFE 
Pastor Natasha Kolles 

 “And the one who was seated on the throne said, “See, I am making all things 
new.” Also he said, “Write this, for these words are trustworthy and true.” Then he 

said to me, “It is done! I am the Alpha and the Omega, the Beginning and the End. To the thirsty I will 
give water as a gift from the spring of the water of life.” Revelation 21:5-6 

I’ve learned within the last few years of building on my leadership skills through continued education, 
study, and conversations that I am a forward thinker.  I don’t spend a lot of time on the past, and 
sometimes push past the present skipping to the future. However, as we reflect on the past year and 
look forward to the new year, we do it knowing God is the constant; the beginning and the end. With 
open hearts and minds we see God at work in the past, present, and future. 

Highlights of 2022  

1. Being together –There is sense of community and being connected.   
2. Programming – One of my favorite things to do at Zion is to connect with our youth through 

church school, confirmation, and young adults. Whether through teaching confirmation, filling in 
for small group leader, preaching children sermons, catching up with young adults who are home 
from college, or directing 60+ church school students in a Minecraft Christmas Program. Using 
my creativity and theatre skills to tell story has been a highlight for me.  

3. For our 125-year celebration/remembrance I was able to spend an afternoon going through old 
photos creating a poster board.  It was fun to recognize faces wondering about the stories behind 
the photos and many pieces of memorabilia.  

4. Worshiping together - This is what I missed most when I was on Sabbatical.  Worshipping with all 
of you and our fellowship together is very life giving. 

5. Sabbatical – This was a time of intentional rest, renewal, and adventure.  I hope to share more of 
our European adventures with you in the future. 

6. Personally – Our family had a difficult end to the year with the sudden death of my mother-in-law.  
As a family we are all still grieving in our own way as well as together.  It’s humbling to be on this 
side of grief.  For years I have observed, listened, prayed, and taught about grief but living it is a 
very different experience.  

7. 2023 – I am so excited for the coming year.  Pastor Elaine brings with her creativity, experience, 
and excitement.  As a staff we are looking forward to stability and consistency.  I hope that’s the 
theme for 2023 as well as a little fun too. I continue to grow as a Pastor and leader. A couple of 
ways I am working towards this is through continuing education. One unique opportunity is the 
four-year Family Systems Academy through the ELCA in partnership with the Western ND Synod. 
I Have learned so much already in my first year. Thanks to the Lilly grant I am also able to       
continue with leadership growth working with a one-on-one coach.  

8. 2023 Congregational Renewal - Zion will be working on congregational renewal with the funds  
received from my Lilly Endowment Grant.  I am working with Leaderwise Church Consulting Firm, 
Pastor Elaine, and the church council to bring forward within the next month a plan for church   
renewal.  

Respectfully submitted by,  

Pastor Natasha Woitzel-Kolles 
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AUDITING COMMITTEE REPORT 



11 

ANNUAL AUDITING REPORT 
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GENERAL FUND REVENUES & EXPENSES STATEMENT 



13 

REVENUES & EXPENSES BY FUND STATEMENT  
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PAYROLL REPORT 
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2022 STATISTICAL REPORT 

Pastoral Acts 2022 2021 2020 

Baptisms 14 24 12 
Confirmations 22 20 11 
Funerals 20 20 24 
Weddings 3 4 7 

  2022 2021 2020 
Accessions Baptized Confirmed Baptized Confirmed Baptized Confirmed 
Received by Baptism 14 n/a 24  n/a 11  n/a 
Baptized Members Confirmed n/a 22 n/a 20  n/a 10  
Received by Transfer 29 16 9  4  0  0  
By Affirmation of Faith 5 0 20  15  1  2  
Return to Active Status 2   2 11  6  3  1  

Totals  50  40 64  45  15  13  
           

Losses Baptized Confirmed Baptized Confirmed Baptized Confirmed 

By Death 6 6 10  10  19  20  
By Transfer 15 12 7  4  2  0  
Moved to Inactive Status 39 28 55  35  84  35  

Totals  60  46 72  49  105  55  
           

Net Increase/Decrease Baptized Confirmed Baptized Confirmed Baptized Confirmed 
   (10) (6) (8) (4) (90) (42) 
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TRUST COMMITTEE REPORT 
The Zion Lutheran Church Trust Committee, consisting of members elected by the Congregation, is 
responsible for administering the permanently and temporarily restricted bequests, contributions, 
memorials and gifts given to and for the benefit of Zion Lutheran Church. 
 
Some highlights funded this year were:  
 

 Metigoshe Staff scholarships 
 Metigoshe camperships 
 Commercial grill cover and parts 
 Cake for Zion’s 125th Anniversary celebration 
 Kids Sabbath Minecraft Christmas materials 
 ELCA Extravaganza continuing education for staff 
 LYO Western Synod Gathering registration 
 
The permanently restricted funds are comprised of three separate funds which preserve their  
principal or corpus, but may expend the distributable income, as defined by the fund documents.  
 

1) The Lawrence and Hazel Snippen Trust is a donor created fund for the benefit of Zion Lutheran 
Church. Even though it’s under the control of a separate Trustee, it is completely dedicated to 
the Zion Lutheran Church Trust, and is therefore included herein. John Huettl is the Trustee for 
this fund. 

2) The Perpetual Fund accepts bequests, donations and memorials from benefactors and donors 
wishing to make contributions preserving the principal or corpus while allowing the earnings from 
those funds to provide support for Zion Lutheran Church’s activities, missions, programs and 
needs at the discretion of the Trust Committee. 

3) The ND Tax Credit Endowment Fund, established in 2014, accepts donations from donors  
      wishing to claim the North Dakota Endowment Income Tax Credit for their contributions in  
      accordance with the special rules, requirements and restrictions of North Dakota Law and the      
      Fund. 
 
The Perpetual and Tax Credit Funds transfer their distributable income quarterly into the temporarily 
restricted ELCA Income Fund (established in June 2017), which earns income as well. The Snippen 
Trust earnings are distributed quarterly into the Disbursement Account. Transfers are made from the 
Income Fund to the Disbursement Account as needed. The Trust Committee administers the  
distribution of those earnings in support of Zion Lutheran Church’s activities, missions, programs 
and needs at its discretion per the Zion Trust Fund Bylaws. The activities in these Trust Funds are 
reported on the first following page.   
 
The Memorial and Gift Funds may be restricted for use per donor specification and may be fully  
expended for those purposes. Church Pastors, Staff, and Committee Chairs direct the expenditure 
of these funds under the oversight of the Trust Committee. Those purposes are separately  
accounted for in individually sub-divided funds. The activities in these Memorial and Gift Funds are 
reported on the second following page.   
 
The Trust Committee meets regularly and on special occasions to conduct the business of  
administering the funds under their control. There are fifteen committee members who are elected 
to serve three-year terms with a third of them being elected each year. Members may be elected to 
serve two consecutive three-year terms. After completing a second consecutive term, individuals 
must take a one-year hiatus before they can again serve on the committee. 
 
Kent Kirkhammer 
President, Zion Lutheran Church Trust Committee 
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TRUST COMMITTEE REPORT-2022 Memorial & Gift Funds 
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MARKET VALUE FUND BALANCE 
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EDUCATION & CONGREGATIONAL &  
FAMILY MINISTRIES 

Chris Torgeson, Director of Education & Family Ministry 
 

“You should love the Lord your God with all your heart, and with all your soul, and with all your 
might. Keep these that I am commanding you today in your heart. Recite them to your children and 
talk about them when you are at home and when you are away, when you lie down and when you 
rise. Bind them as a sign on your hand, fix them as an emblem on your forehead, and write them on 
the doorpost of your house and on your gates.” Deuteronomy 6:4-9 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

 We continue to be called to LOVE, TEACH, AND LIVE out the life God is commanding. It is a 
joy to continue to serve this community of faith at Zion Lutheran in partnership with all of you. As I 
begin my 16th year here at Zion, I am reminded of the above text and how we continue to work    
together to  love the Lord God with everything we have —remembering God is the Lord alone. We 
are called to teach our children and talk about who God is—God is LOVE!  We have hope knowing 
God is the Lord alone. These words guide us in ALL aspects of our lives. I pray you will take         
encouragement from these words as we live and lead in our community of faith here at Zion, in our 
homes, in our work places, in our schools—wherever we are led! 

 Thank you for your continued support, prayers and encouragement as we continue to “do 
ministry” together.  Thank you to the Zion Staff, Education Servant Staff and all of you—the         
congregation. I am so blessed to serve with such amazing humans!  ~Chris 

Here’s a look at  our Children’s Ministry: 

 Three Sessions from which families may choose: Wednesday evenings 4:30-5:30pm                 
or 7:00-8:00pm or Sunday mornings 9:00-10:00am 

 Over 120 Students (Preschool-Grade 5) have been attending 

 Over 40 Caring Adults serving our young people as Shepherds and Workshop Leaders 

 We spend 4-6 weeks on one story learning the story using the multiple intelligences. We          
recognize students all learn differently so we present the story in multiple ways (music,           
storytelling, acting, art, science, cooking, movie, games). Our goal is to teach students to learn 
and explore the Bible story in many different ways. 

 Rotations/Bible Stories we explore this year: 

 The Woman at the Well 

 Holy Communion 

 Thomas-Doubts 

 Queen Esther 

 The Minecraft Christmas Story 

Church School Ministry (Ages 4-5th Grade) 
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Family Ministries 

 Family Fun Nights-held six times throughout the summer. Each Wednesday night included     
supper, worship and a family activity (BINGO, games, etc). 

 Family Movie Nights-enjoyed movie, popcorn and fellowship 

 Halloween Fellowship Event—We held a fun family event on the Friday before Halloween. We 
encouraged everyone to wear costumes (including adults). We served supper and then trick or 
treated around our building. Our Confirmation Students and some caring adults joined us for the 
evening of fun and fellowship.  

 Our Food Faith Family Meals on Wednesday continue to be a great opportunity gather for a meal 
and fellowship prior to our Wednesday night worship. Three New Teams were formed this year 
and we are so grateful for families that are wiling to join the chaos in the kitchen and serve a 
meal for the rest of our faith family. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 We created a special Christmas Production this year using the theme of Minecraft—a video game 
that uses boxes to build communities. We collected boxes of all shapes and sizes. Pastor        
Natasha had a vision and Jared Kolles created a beautiful set for us! Chris and Pastor Natasha 
worked together to pick music, write the script and execute a new way to share the Christmas 
Story. The students all received t-shirts to celebrate the production. A huge thank you to the Trust 
Committee for helping us purchase these gifts for the students. 

 Weekly Music time includes many camp songs as well as a few songs that are special for each 
rotation. A huge thank you to Mikael Trudell for serving as our weekly music guitarist for church 
school. The students love jamming out with Mikael during church school. 

 Kids’ Sabbaths continue to be a wonderful way for us to celebrate each rotation. During each 
Kids’ Sabbath we take the opportunity to sing the songs we have learned as well as tell the story 
to the congregation.  
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Day Camp 

 Day Camp—we had over 50 students Ages 4-5th Grade join us for Day 
Camp (Vacation Bible School).  

 Staff from Camp Metigoshe came to lead the 1st-5th Graders.  

 Sarah Hochhalter, Makella Brekke, Kia Torgeson, Maegan Sitter 
and Chris led the Preschool/Kindergarten campers. The        
Preschool/Kindergarten campers enjoyed a Construction Theme day 
camp including building our own snacks and learning about what are some 
of the important tools we need to build and grow our faith. 

Wednesday Night Worship 
 Huge thank you to Brooke Plorin, and Mikael Trudell for 

continuing to lead our music for Wednesday night    
worship throughout this past year.  

 Continues to be of the largest 
weekly worship service. Families 
have embraced this evening as 
their Sabbath coming for a meal, 
faith formation and a time of worship. 

 Moms on a Mission-This group of women meet Monday mornings throughout the school year 
for a time of fellowship, learning and supporting one another through the ups and downs of  
motherhood. The group also leans into the opportunity to serve others and has taken the lead on 
our yearly Angel Tree project-organizing gifts for over 50 individuals ages infant to 70+. 

 SOUL Sisters-This group of women meet Monday evenings for several book studies throughout 
the year. We completed an Advent Study focused on the journey through this season of waiting.  

 Hannah Circle—This group meets once a month here at Zion. They dive into the Bible Study 
presented in the Gather magazine—a publication of the Women of the ELCA. 

 RIC Team—During the fall of 2021, Zion was host to a leadership training through                 
ReconcilingWorks.  ReconcilingWorks is an independent Lutheran organization committed to 
strengthening all of God’s beloved for authentic, visible, faithful lives and to work for systemic 
change within the church and society. Many of the adults who attended this leadership training 
have continued to meet and study, wrestle and explore specific topics pertaining to these topics. 

Adult Faith Formation 
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Youth Ministry Annual Report‐ Kortni Plorin   

“But I also want you to think about how this keeps your significance 

from geƫng blown up into self‐importance. For no maƩer how       

significant you are, it is only because of what you are a part of. An 

enormous eye or a giganƟc hand wouldn’t be a body, but a monster. 

What we have is one body with many parts, each its proper size and 

in its proper place. No part is important on its own… The way God  

designed our bodies is a model for understanding our lives together as a church: every part dependent on 

every other part, the parts we menƟon and the parts we don’t, the parts we see and the parts we don’t. If 

one part hurts, every other part is involved in the hurt, and in the healing. If one part flourishes every other 

part enters into the exuberance.  

‐1 Corinthians 12:19‐26 MSG 

“It is only because of what you are a part ” Youth ministry would not      

happen with just me alone. Each one of our kids here at Zion Lutheran have 

come together to help others in ways they may never know the impact.  

Together, we have collected nonperishables for The Lord’s Cupboard.      

Together, we have prayed over food and delivered it to those in need on 

the Rocky Boy Indian ReservaƟon.      

Together, we made ashes from palm 

branches to be used on Ash Wednesday 

and for many Ash Wednesday’s to 

come. Together, we have bought Christmas presents for families in 

need to show that  someone sƟll cares. Together, we have cooked 

meals and pies to give to those in need. Together, we have done and 

will conƟnue to accomplish a lot.  

 

I alone, can not make any of this possible. One singular kid, can not take 

any of this possible. But when everyone comes together to cook a meal, go grocery shopping, sit down and 

listen to one another, “every other part enters into the exuberance.” That   

exuberance is seen and felt in any given weekly High School youth group,   

monthly Jr. High youth group or weekly on or off‐site confirmaƟon class. I am 

so honored to be one part of this one body and look forward to accomplishing 

much more, together.  

Blessings,  

Kortni Plorin  

Director of Youth and Family Ministry  
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Youth Ministry includes:  

 Equipping caring adults to help lead confirmaƟon– 20 

  adult leaders  

 Gathering and preparing the yearly confirmaƟon 

  schedule– 128 students 6th‐11th grade  

 Teaching weekly confirmaƟon classes alongside the 

  Pastor(s) 

 HosƟng weekly High School youth group  events—

approximately 8‐12 students aƩending 

 HosƟng monthly Jr. High youth group—approximately 8‐15 

students aƩending 

 Preparing Senior Sunday and AffirmaƟon of BapƟsm Sunday 

 AƩending Synod, local events and retreats for conƟnued 

spiritual growth for students  

 Reading and researching for personal educaƟon and growth   

 AƩending yearly conƟnuing educaƟon courses for professional and personal growth 

 CoordinaƟng fundraisers for upcoming youth trips 

 CommunicaƟon with parents on a weekly basis.  

 Showing support outside of the church by aƩending school      

acƟviƟes  

 Weekly team meeƟngs  

2022 Financial Report– LYO 

*Of the $18,928.58 total year‐end balance, $11,925.42 is designated to individual youth accounts and 

$1,517.90 is designated for the adult chaperones.* 
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 Zion continues to be the Charter Organization for Cub Scout Pack #4432.  

 We had several scouts “crossover” into Scouting of America in 2022.  

 The Scouts had the opportunity to work with a local airman to 
learn about proper folding of the American flag.  

 The Annual Pinewood Derby was held in spring of 2022.  

 The Annual Blue and Gold Banquet was 
held with many parents attending with their 
scouts. 

 

 

Cub Scout Pack #4432 

Outdoor Enhancement Team 

 Our Outdoor Enhancement Team continues to plan, work and build excitement for our Natural 
Playscape. Picnic Tables/Benches were built this past fall. We are thankful for all who helped 
during those build days. 
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COMMUNITY OUTREACH 

Zion’s Community Outreach has an amazing presence in Minot! Some of the ways we reached out 
to make our community a better place for our neighbor’s were: 
 

 Individuals were helped with rent assistance. 
 Individual was provided a Trac phone and Trac phone card for 1 month service  
 Individual was provided wind shield repair. 
 Provided soup and volunteers for MSU Lutheran Campus Ministry Soup-to-Go events. 
 Home Communion has restarted and members of the congregation meet monthly with one or two 

of our homebound members. Along with providing communion, there is a time for visiting which is 
very much appreciated. 

 Provided gas stamps to households needing a little help to go to and from work or to doctor     
appointments. 

 Funeral serving teams hosted a time for fellowship after memorial services providing hospitality 
for the grieving family and friends. 

 Shared our worship services and programs via YouTube to people who were unable to join us in 
person. This year on Zion’s YouTube channel, we averaged 325 views/week with an average of 
126 hours watched per week.  

 Pastor’s traveled to local assisted living centers and nursing homes to provide a worship service 
and communion to residents. 

 Zion opened its doors to a painting group who meet once a week for fellowship and painting, 
Narcotics Anonymous, and the Girl Scouts after their building was sold.  

 Provided the use of the Fellowship Hall for the “Stepping Up” class (fall prevention for seniors) 
with leaders from NDSU Extension Office.  

 Pastor Natasha served as pastor of the week at Camp Metigoshe. 
 Zion’s Confirmation Students and Guides conducted the annual “Trick or Can” event collecting 

food to deliver to The Lord’s Cupboard food pantry. 
 Held a Halloween fellowship event with meal, trick or treating around the building, and a movie. 
 Hosted an Angel Tree at Christmas time for families in our community in need of a little        

Christmas cheer for both the Northwest Human Services Center and Nexus Path.  
 Collaborated with other area churches to provide food and presents for a family in need during 

Christmas.  
 

 
***The needs for all individuals who received assistance were verified by other local community    
resources, social workers, etc. The costs were also verified by the company the funds were owed to 
before assistance was granted. 
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GROUP & COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Book Club 

Do you enjoy reading?  
 

This year marks the 21st year Zion Book Club has been meeting. Some of our current members 
have been with the group since its beginning in September of 2003. Over the course of the 21 years, 
together we have read 158 books. These Books are selected by the members. We choose the books 
from recommendations of others, current book lists or if something sounds like it will be interesting.  
We try to choose a “classic” each year and we also try to find a book relating to Biblical History. We 
make sure our selections are available in both digital and printed form so the members can read in 
the format that works best for them. The group meets the 2nd Tuesday of each month at 6:30pm at 
Zion (we do not meet in December or during the summer months). We always welcome new  
members. Some of the members are not members of Zion. Come when you can as often as you can. 
We don't take attendance! As a group, we have said many times, what we like about Book Club is 
that it introduces us to books and authors that we might not otherwise have chosen. It has led to 
great discussions! 
 

Here's our book list for the past year and a few for the future: 
January 2022          The Mustard Seed by Laila Ibrahim 
February 2022         Eleanor Oliphant is Completely Fine by Gail M. Honeyman 
March 2022              Raft of Stars by Andrew Graff 
April 2022                 *Didn’t Meet-Blizzard* 
May 2022                 American Dirt by Jeanine Cummins 
September 2022      A Prayer for Owen Meany by John Irving 
October 2022           The Winemakers Wife by Kristin Harmel 
November 2022       The Last Thing He Told Me by Laura Dave 
January 2023           A Spark of Light by Jodi Piccoult 
February 2023          The Midnight Library by Matt Maig 
March 2023              A Gentleman in Moscow by Amor Towles 
 

That is as far as we have chosen for this year. Come and help us select the books for April and May.  
We are meeting with social distancing - at least for now. 
 

Submitted by Gladys Garrison 

Quilting Ministry 

A nice program honoring the Senior wa done May16th, 2022. Fourteen quilts were wrapped around 
the senior shoulders during church. We have six quilters meeting during the year. We meet the 3rd 
Monday each month at 9:00am. We do not meet during the summer or December. It was decided 
not to make Jean Quilts as that was hard on the sewing machines and us! Machines needed to be 
repaired-which is expensive! Some quilts are taken home to be done also. Come join us! 

 

In Christ,                                                                                                                         

Mary Ann Stoa 
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  Prayer Shawl Ministry 

In 2022, the Prayer Shawl Ministry members generously continued to create wonderful prayer 
shawls for people who are grieving or seriously ill.  Actually, you can give a prayer shawl to anyone 
who needs support.  The crafters ask for no recognition for their hours of work.  They just quietly knit 
or crochet at their own pace while praying for a recipient they will never meet. 

We were able to resume our Yummy for the Tummy auction in December.  Thanks to the skilled and 
generous bakers and candy makers we had three tables full of goodies.  Milt Korslien graciously   
offered to be our fabulous auctioneer again, with the help of the rest of the Korslien clan.  We were 
able to raise over $2,400 in just over an hour!  It always amazes me what big hearts members have.  
A good time was had by all!  The Prayer Shawl Ministry did not need any of the income at this time 
so we decided to let all of the money go towards camp scholarships.  (former camp scholarship    
recipients were among this year’s bakers) 

If you know of anyone who knits or crochets and would be willing to help, we can always use more 
people. We even have a few non-members volunteering their talent. We have simple patterns if you 
would like or you can use your own. You can work at your own pace whenever and wherever you 
want. The yarn and needles/crochet hooks are supplied as well!  If you know of someone who is 
seriously ill or grieving, pick out a shawl from the display cabinet and bring love and comfort to 
someone in need. 

Thank you for you amazing support! 

The Prayer Shawl Ministry 

 

2022 Financial Report – Prayer Shawl Ministry 

INCOME                                 EXPENSES 

Total Income: $120.00                     Hefty Bags:        $22.77 
($100 From 2021 YFYT auction)     Yarn:                  $78.84 
                                                         Total Expenses: $101.61 
 

1/1/2022             12/31/2022 
Checking Balance:      $3,720.31           $3,738.70 
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Zion Lutheran Church Women (ZLCW) 

The Zion Lutheran Church Women’s board has shrunk from five to three members—reflecting the 
number of women who now attend the only remaining circle—Hannah Circle.  The board consists of 
Helene Anderson, Sonja Hernes, and Mary Ann Stoa. 

Hannah circle was able to serve the six Lenten Luncheons in March and April and was also busily 
planning for the Western Prairie Cluster Gathering which was to be held on April 23rd.  It had to be 
canceled due to a big spring snowstorm that affected the whole area of women expected to attend.   
We had also had to cancel it twice before because of Covid. 

We decided not to host any more bazaars due to our advancing age and all the work involved with it.  
Because of this we were not able to provide scholarships for Bible Campers anymore, but the Trust  
Committee graciously agreed to be the providers.  Funeral serving brought in a total of $1,775.00 
through November. 

In November and December, Sonja Hernes presented Temple Talks at 3 services for the annual  

Thankoffering, and donations amounted to $1431.03  which was sent in to the national organization. 

 

On Giving Day in February we donated $300 to the Anne Carlsen School, $300 to the Salvation   
Army and $300 to Project Bee.  

In December we made the following donations: 

African Village Recovery Project--$300                                                                                                               

ELCA African Women Scholarship--$400                                                                                                           

Kalix--$200                                                                                                                                                          

Lutheran Campus Ministry--$300                                                                                                                        

Metigoshe Ministries--$400                                                                                                                                 

Men’s Winter Refuge--$200                                                                                                                                

RSI Children’s Home--$300                                                                                                                                

Salvation Army--$500                                                                                                                                          

Second Story-$300                                                                                                                                              

St Joseph’s Foundation/Homeless--$400                                                                                                           

 Zion Global Missions--$500                                                                                                                                

ELCA Women--$200                                                                                                                                           

Domestic Violence--$400                                                                                                                                    

Welcome Table--$200 for a total of $4600.  That plus $900 on Giving Hearts Day and Thankoffering 
amounted to $ 6834.05 

 

Respectfully submitted,    

Sonja Hernes, President 
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Building & Properties Committee 

Sisterhood 

The Building and Properties committee will restart this year.  Eric has been an integral part to     
keeping Zion looking as great inside and outside and it functioning well day to day.  We have also 
added a part-time custodian on Thursdays to free up time for Eric to do much needed building 
maintenance or snow removal.  Thank you, Eric for all you do.  Zion has completed some           
much-needed projects this year.   

Lights – Eric has replaced all parking lot lights with LED bulbs.  This change will save Zion on energy 
costs and the parking lot is well lit now so we call can feel safer leaving in the evenings. 

Mud-jacking - SW and SE doors were mud-jacked early fall as the cement was heaving up and was 
a safety concern for all who enter Zion.   

Preschool Door Awning – We still have this on the “to-do” list for 2023 to complete. We are seeking 
bids for this project.  Every winter snow storm we are blessed with has caused many hardships for 
the preschool door. Most storms swirl snow against this door and it is completely covered in a snow 
drift.  I appreciate Eric and Shawn with the preschool that put in so much time to keep this entrance 
free of snow. 

 

Spring and Fall, we will be asking for congregational help with a Spring and Fall Cleanup around  the 
church grounds.  If you are interested, please let Eric or Jen know.   

Respectfully Submitted, 

Jennifer Barta 

Operations Director 

There was a lull in Sisterhood activities because of the departure of a few key members. We are 
back and ready to serve the community. Sisterhood gathered in August to discuss our future. It was       
unanimous to continue with our quest. We began with a membership drive and supper in September. 
In October, there was a ‘winter wear’ and monetary collection for area children. Numerous clothing 
items were donated and a collection of over $500.00 was collected from our congregation. November 
brought attention to the needs at the Central Campus School food pantry and personal care prod-
ucts. Our congregation was again generous. In December, Sisterhood members gathered to send 
out   greetings to homebound members and new members to Zion Lutheran Church. 

Thank you Zion members for the many donations you have given to Sisterhood to make these      
projects and events possible.  We are here to serve the Body of Christ.  Look for our scheduled 
events and join us for any or all activities. 

Submitted by Cindy Palen & Cindy Nordquist 
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